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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 8th October 2013 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers, Smith, Mrs P Homewood, Mrs S Mash, D Lewis, N Thom, P Venning, Borough Councillor M Burgess, 7 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)
2757.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Lee Kidd, Community Warden.
2758.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters;  Clr Mrs P Homewood declared an interest in agenda item 5. ii), minute number 2762. b)


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None 
2759.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th September 2013: Confirmed and signed as a correct record.
2760.   Matters Arising: See Clerk's report.  With regard to minute number 2750 (The Green path) where it was agreed to obtain another quote and accept whichever one was the lowest, a quote had been obtained from Chris Pankhurst quoting a price of £3,220 plus VAT for digging out and removing approx. 30 square metres of path where roots have lifted and rebase and to edge around seating area and make it the same level as the pathway and to overlay the whole path with 6mm wearing course including seating area and root damaged area approx. 233 square metres in total. It was agreed to accept this quote.
2761.   To consider the following Planning Applications: These applications had been circulated to Cllrs beforehand.


 i) 13/00927/AS Ham Green Farmhouse – Erection of a two storey side extension.  -  Cllrs agreed to fully support this application.


ii) 13/00992/AS  13 Forge Meads – Proposed two storey rear extension, erection of front porch & provision of off-street parking for two cars.  After a full discussion it was agreed to support the application for the two storey rear extension and the erection of front porch but to object to the loss of the planted area on Council land and the effect this would have on the street scene.

Iii) 13/01009/AS  The Old Rectory, 21 The Street – Erection of a three bay wagon lodge garage to replace single timber garage.  Cllrs agreed to fully support this application.
2762.
a) To consider a request from VOICES for a donation of £103.20 being the cost of the freepost envelopes used and £25 being the cost of the distribution of the second questionnaire through the Outlook on Oxney:  Cllrs agreed to this request.


b) General discussion & feedback from VOICES public meeting and consider future funding:  Cllrs fully support the work being carried out by VOICES and agreed to fund the second questionnaire but any future request would have to have further consideration.
2763. 
To review & agree the Code of Conduct:  Cllr Smith informed the meeting that he had found a further amendment to the guidance note and a following footnote which changed the description of the Nolan Principles. He had contacted our Monitoring Officer, Terry Mortimer, at ABC as this could mean changing our Code of Conduct and DPIs but Mr Mortimer wasn't that concerned at the moment.  After a short discussion it was agreed to minute that Cllrs had considered the new guidance and committee report to Parliament but had decided to take no further action at present. 
2764.
To consider positions to place dog bins:  Clerk had discussed this with the Caretaker and the following positions were suggested.  1) By the PROW sign (AT 245) at the entrance to the track at the side of Lloyds Green and 2) On the Village Green under the trees. Agreed
2765.
To consider a donation to the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal:  Cllrs agreed to £100.
2766.
To consider quotation for replacing Church gates: Deferred to next meeting.
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2767.
Village Green Update: Cllr Smith reported on the email and phone call he had received from the lawyer at ABC when the objections he had made to the lease were agreed to be valid.  The lawyer would have to take instructions again and issue a new draft.  To note that our Insurance Company will have to be informed once the Lease is in place.
2768.
Website update:  Cllr Thom informed the meeting that the password had now been obtained and further information will be given to the next meeting.
2769.
To consider the implications of the 2014/15 budget cuts: The Chairman reported that it is likely that ABC will have an expenditure cut of 25%.  A working party is being set up between ABC and Parish Councils. Difficult decisions will have to be made. 
2770.
To consider taking part in the Christmas Tree Festival being held in Church on 13,14,15 & 16th December.  Clerk explained that the cost of a Christmas Tree would be £9 and can be decorated as we wish.  Agreed that it would be a good way for parishioners to know more about the Council.  £9 to be taken out of Chairman's Allowance.
2771.
To update & discuss the local needs housing provision and to make a final decision: ABC still refuses to reconsider Highways decision with regard to our preferred site 1 (behind Jubilee Field)  They have yet to fully answer our email of 5th July 2013.  After a full discussion it was agreed that the Chairman speaks to Jennifer Shaw at ABC telling her of our views and the reasons why the other sites are not suitable for local needs housing.  It was also agreed that an short article be placed in the next issue of Outlook on Oxney explaining the position and asking for residents views.
2772.   Correspondence:

For noting: 

            a)  Lloyds Bank – notification that our bank is now known as Lloyds Bank


            b)  Diocese of Canterbury – Copy of signed Sentence of Consecration


c)  PKF Littlejohn – Completion of the annual audit for the year ended 31st March 2013.  No comments made.


Previously Circulated

d)  ABC – Summer Housing News     e)  ACRK – Notice of Annual Meeting – unfortunately no one was able to attend       f)  Oast to Coast     g)  KALC – the new Good Councillor's Guide – Clerk to keep on file     h)  Parish Forum notes of meeting held on 24/7/13      i)  Proposals for an agricultural barn in College Wood


Forwarded by E-mail:  


j)  ABC – Ashford Voice     k)  KALC – Parish News 371     l)  KALC – DCLG Consultation – Greater Flexibilities for change of use

2773.   To authorise payments:

Clerk's expenses 21st March to 30th September 2013  £124.19.  Agreed

2774.
Working Party Reports:


a) Finance:  


    i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement. Agreed


    ii) Half Yearly Statement - Noted

b) Planning: 



    Decisions received: 

                13/00725/AS  11 Swan Street – Erection of a single storey side extension, rear conservatory &                           the construction of a new drive & parking area                                                                   Granted               
                Considered since last meeting:

     13/01004/AS  1 Silver Lea, 17 The Street – An application to replace an extant Planning   Permission on reference 1/01008/AS for removal of existing attached outbuilding and erect a two storey side extension                                                                                                          Support

c)  Highways – Cllr Venning reported that the 30mph sign on the right hand side on entering the village from Tenterden needed cleaning.  Clerk noted that it is not an easy one to clean but would mention it to the Caretaker


d)  Footpaths – Nothing to report


e)  Open Spaces – Nothing to report
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f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – Nothing to report 
2775.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 

KALC meeting held on 2nd October – The Chairman gave a short report.  
2776.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised. 
2777.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  12th November 2013.
2778.
Items for information: 


a)  The Chairman reported on a very good Rural Conference which he had attended.


b)  The Chairman informed the meeting that he had spoken with the applicant with regard to the work being carried out at 37 Poplar Road who had explained that the proposed garage/studio above is nowhere near as high as indicated on the plans.


c)  Cllr Smith reported that he had attended the inaugeral meeting of the VOICES shop committee but not as a Councillor.  It had been suggested that the Parish Council could apply for a government loan to buy the shop on the Sweatman's site and that a Parish Council shop committee should be formed.  This will be put on the agenda for the next meeting.


d)  The Chairman informed the meeting that the van the Caretaker drives had been broken into and equipment taken.  The Police had been informed at the time and had attended.  The Insurance company are now dealing with it.  It was suggested that the contents should be chained in some way to the inside of the vehicle in future.


e)  Cllr Homewood explained that Sure Start  for the under fives could be lost to the village if a volunteer leader could not be found shortly


f)  Thanks were given to Diane Wood for lobbying various people and getting an early bus to run through the village for the benefit of the whole community, not just older school/college youngsters.


g)  Cllr Thom reported that another table had gone missing from the Village Hall and steps were being taken to ensure that this didn't happen again.


h)  Clerk reported that she had only just received a draft Lease for the proposed Cemetery expansion and would forward it to Cllr Smith for his attention when he returns from his holiday.
The meeting closed at 22.20hrs

